Lamps Inc. dba Environemental Recycling
MAILING LIST NOTIFICATION
Wood County

ISSUANCE OF A DRAFT RENEWAL PERMIT

On November 30, 2020, Ohio EPA issued a draft Ohio Hazardous Waste Renewal Permit
to Lamps Inc. dba Environmental Recycling, U.S. EPA Identification Number OHR 000
034 025, forits facility located at 527 East Woodland Circle, Bowling Green, Ohio 43402
in Wood County. The purpose of this permit is to allow Environmental Recycling to
continue to store universal waste lamps and hazardous waste prior to the recycling
process.

Currently, the State of Ohio is not authorized by U.S. EPA to issue a permit for organic
air emissions (40 CFR Part 264, Subparts AA, BB, and CC) from hazardous waste
storage units. U.S. EPA has drafted a RCRA permit to address organic air emissions
from hazardous waste storage units. U.S. EPA's draft permit and the State of Ohio's
draft permit have been issued concurrently and both share the same comment period.
Regarding the federal portion of the draft permit, please submit comments to James
Blough, US EPA, Region 5, Land and Chemicals Branch (LL-17J), 77 West Jackson
Boulevard, Chicago, lllinois 60604. James Blough may also be reached by email at
blough.james@epa.gov or over phone at (312) 886-2967, EPA toll-free at 800-621-
8431, ext. 62967, 9 a.m. to 5:30 p.m., weekdays.

The public comment period begins on November 30, 2020 and ends on January 22, 2021.
You may send written comments or request a public meeting concerning the draft permit
renewal electronically by emailing: PUBLICCOMMENT @epa.ohio.gov or by mail to: Ohio
EPA, Attn: Chloé Mercier, Division of Environmental Response and Revitalization, P.O.
Box 1049, Columbus, Ohio 43216-1049, (614) 644-2924. Questions to the facility
regarding the permit application should be addressed to: Paul Cottrell, P.O. Box 167,
Bowling Green, Ohio 43402, (419) 354-6110.

The Draft Permit and Fact Sheet can be viewed online under the “What's New” tab at:
http://www.epa.ohio.gov/derr/EnvironmentalResponseandRevitalization

The Federal Draft Permit and Fact Sheet can be viewed online at the EPA website at:
https://www.epa.gov/publicnotices/proposed-rcra-permit-lamps-inc-dba-environmental-

recycling

A copy of the state and federal draft permit will be available for review by the public at:
Wood County District Public Library, 251 N Main Street, Bowling Green, Ohio 43402,
(419) 352-5104.

For the permit application to receive final approval, Ohio EPA must determine that the
permit application is complete and meets appropriate standards and that the applicant
has a history of compliance with relevant environmental laws and demonstrates sufficient
reliability, expertise, and competency to operate a hazardous waste facility.
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